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Amended Directive #3 – Test-to-Work and Long-Term Care Staffing Pool
[image: toronto]





To:	All Long-Term Care and Retirement Home Leaders and Local Coordinators
	
From:	Cathryn Hoy, RN, President 

Date:	January 21, 2022

Re:	Amended Directive #3 – Test-to-Work and Long-Term Care (LTC) Staffing Pool

C:	Board of Directors; Beverly Mathers, CEO; Andrea Kay, Sr. Executive Labour Relations; Steven Lobsinger, Sr. Executive Negotiations/Chief Negotiator;
	All Staff

Additional changes have been made to Directive # 3 for LTC Homes. These changes include a change to the definition of “fully vaccinated” to align with other Ministry of Health guidance. New sections have been added to address IPAC audits, ventilation and filtration and return/test to work.

The new Directive 3 can be found on our website or on the Ministry website at ___insert link_

The MLTC Associate Deputy Minister memo, FAQ and updated guidance documents can be located here. Clarity on the deadlines for providing proof of having received a COVID-19 booster are reiterated with an additional ability to request a seven (7) day extension on a case-by-case basis.

The “return to work” or “test to work” framework outlines staffing options based on risk (lowest, moderate). Homes are to evaluate their own circumstances to determine the best option to apply based on their staffing needs, with the lowest risk options being preferred whenever possible. This framework is found in the LTC COVID_19 Guidance Document for the Return-to-Work Risk-based Framework located here.

In order to address the staffing crisis in LTC, the MLTC is introducing a staffing pool.  This pool will be comprised of Internationally Educated Nurses (IEN) who are not currently seeking registration with the College of Nurses of Ontario. Approximately 1000 of the 6700 IENs identified in the Province of Ontario, have been placed on a list to be accessed for LTCH staffing, by application.  These IENs will be able to work as PSW’s or UCP’s in LTC. 




Of note, the MOH is also looking at the option currently available in Acute Care for IENs to obtain proof of recent clinical experience and language proficiency while applying to write the necessary Certification Examinations with the Colleges of Nurses of Ontario. This option is not currently available in LTC.

The MLTC ADM memo and further details on the LTC Staffing Pool can be located here.

Next Steps

Information is updated, clarified, and amended daily as we move through the OMICRON wave of COVID-19. I will continue to provide you with the most updated information as soon as possible on our website, in my weekly emails and in these memos.

I continue to applaud you for all you do for your colleagues, the residents, and families of those residents daily. You are true advocates for the safety and well-being of all you care for.

If you have any questions, please contact your LRO.
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